
 
Next Club Meeting: 

March 9, 2024, 10:00 AM 

Linthicum Library 
Paint: “Believe” with Kathy Anthony 

 

President’s Letter: 
Hello My Painting Friends, 
 
It was wonderful seeing all the painters at the Birthday Luncheon on January 6th at The All American Steakhouse.  
We had fun despite the rain yammering on the roof, swore in our officers, voted on projects, and picked the lucky 
winner of Kathy Anthony’s quilt. Thanks again to Kathy and Joann and the committee members for all their work on 
our behalf. Welcome Carolyn Troy and Erin Triplett to the board and again a big thank you to Robin and Barb for 
their years on the board and for helping us out during the transition. Barb will continue to do the newsletter for now, 
but will transition this to someone else by the end of this year so she can focus on teaching. 
 
February’s meeting featured Barb teaching her “Oak Leaves and Acorn” watercolor at the Crofton Library. Thanks 
to Barb for teaching her piece.  Hope the students don’t leaf me wondering, bring some results to show at our March 
meeting. 
 
Coming classes include Kathy Anthony teaching in March and Debbie Reeder teaching in April! 
 
I am already excited for Sail Away. Read through your registration materials now and pick up supplies you’ll need 
for classes and reserve a hotel room. Thank you to Kathy Anthony and her committee members for getting us ready! 
 
Due to the new, busy library schedules, we will be meeting at various places, some new to our group.  Please, 
check out the information in the newsletters and emails so you know where you are headed. Have a question about 
classes, call Paula. Also, please let us know if you have ideas for places we can meet and paint. 
 
Below are photos of our summer and fall library displays. Thanks to Alice D. For organizing this! 
 
I look forward to seeing you all at the March meeting and at Sail Away.  
 

Paint happy, 
Judy 
 



Membership Corner: 
 
Reminder: Please renew your membership as soon as possible! See the attached renewal form.  
 
We currently have 47 members, and we would love to welcome new painters into our club! Please continue to 
spread the word and help bring more talented artists to our group, and anyone who might be interested in learning 
to paint. I know we are all excited to venture over to Ocean City for some fun time with painting, and good friends. 
Hoping we all get to relax and enjoy learning some new techniques, and possibly getting to know some new friends, 
and reconnect with those we haven’t been able to visit with in awhile. I look forward to painting with you all! 
 
Happy Painting, 
Erin Triplett 
Vice President, Membership 
 
 
Club Birthdays for March and April: 
 

March April 
5 – Jennifer Bearce 7 – Sandra Hubbard 
10 – Paige Mills 28 – Michelle Henshaw 
11 – Carolyn Shelton  
20 – Kathy Cox  
22 – Jean Hilleary  
25 – Alice Wheeler  

 
 

 
Programs and Seminars:  
 
As I take over as VP Projects, I am realizing how much talent we have within our group.   

Thank you, Barb Hoage, for teaching the “Oak Leaves and Acorns” Watercolor class at the February meeting.  I 
think we all learned something new and left encouraged to try to paint something every day. 

Thanks also to all the teachers who submitted projects for our 2024 Club meetings and Paint Ins.  The calendar is 
filled in.  Of note, we are trying some new venues.  Libraries are getting harder to reserve space.  Sue Weber has 
offered to host us at the Long and Foster offices in Severna Park for our April meeting.  Thank you Sue!!  Thanks 
too to Robin Pollman for discovering that each of the police barracks in Anne Arundel County have community 
rooms for use by county residents.  Our May meeting and June Paint in will be at the Western District Police station.   
Please note that our meeting time will return to 10:00 for venues other than the libraries.   

2024 Upcoming Club Projects: 

Kathy Anthony will be teaching her original design “Believe” at the Linthicum library on March 9. 

Sign up Sheets for the April Christmas Tree Pillow, May Santa Gourd, June Movie Night, and the Spring Paint In 
are included in this newsletter.  Please see each sheet for deadlines and locations.  Please remember if you cancel 
your registration after the deadline date, you will not receive a refund.    

Mark Menendez Seminar: Mark is not doing in person classes yet so he has refunded our deposit.  I will be starting 
to work on getting an outside teacher to come and teach.   If you have any ideas or suggestions for a national 
teacher or would like to help with selecting someone, please let me know.   

Addresses for upcoming venues and meetings are: 

March 9, Meeting and Class.  Linthicum Library. Set up 10:00, Meeting to start at 10:30 followed by class. 

April 13. Meeting and Class.  Long and Foster, 541-B Baltimore Annapolis Blvd, Severna Park, in the small shopping 
center across from library and behind Adam’s Ribs.  Set up 9:30, Meeting to start at 10:00 followed by class. 



May 11.  Meeting and Class.  Western District Police Station Community Room, 8273 Telegraph Road, Odenton, 
MD 21113.  Set up 9:30. Meeting to start at 10:00 followed by Santa Gourd Class.   

June 8.  Meeting and Class.  Northern Police Barracks, 939 Hammonds Ln, Brooklyn, MD 21225. Set up 9:30. 
Meeting to start at 10:00 followed by Family Movie Night Class. 

 

Note that meeting times will return to 10:00 for the venues that are available earlier.   

 

Whew.  I think that covers projects for the next few months.  Let me know what you think of the new venues.   

Paula 

 
 

 

Sail Away 2024 
March 14-17 

Holiday Inn Oceanfront 

6600 Coastal Highway 

Ocean City, MD 2184 

Sail Away is quicky approaching.  Your teachers are preparing their surfaces and the hotel is preparing for our stay. 
I’m sure you are preparing all the painting supplies you need to make your projects beautiful.  Please remember to 
check the supply lists from your teachers and make sure you have all the supplies they have asked you to bring to 
class. 
See you at the beach, 
  
Kathy Anthony, Sail Away Chair         imtoleingaway@gmail.com       443-433-8293 

 

CLUB MEETING MINUTES – February 10, 2024 

Meeting called to order at 10:34 by Paula Taylor. 
Meeting Minutes:  the January minutes were accepted. 
 
Presidents Report:  Judy is out of town.  Paula was acting President and presented a report from Judy.  Welcome new Board Members – 
Erin Triplett, 2nd VP, and Carolyn Troy, Secretary.  The Birthday Luncheon was a lot of fun, despite the rain on the roof.  The food was good 
and painting friends are always good to see.  Looking forward to more painting classes in 2024. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  We have a balance of $12,120.61.  All the Birthday Luncheon bills have been paid.  None of the Sail Away deposits are 
included in that amount.  There may be some expenses from Sail Away.  Carolyn Troy will audit the books for Linda. 
 
Membership:  46 members + 1 new member = 47 total members.  Donna Deter, new member, was in attendance.  Welcome Donna. 
 
Programs: There is a full calendar for classes after meetings.  There are 3 paint-in projects.  Today is the last day to sign up for Kathy 
Anthony’s “Believe” class for March.  Debbie Reeder will be teaching the Christmas Pillow in April.  Registration is open for that class. 
It is becoming increasingly difficult to schedule at the libraries.  There will be new venues this year.  We will be using the Police Barracks in 
Brooklyn, Odenton and Pasadena.  Long & Foster (Severna Park) will host the April Meeting.  We are looking at additional venues. 
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Alice Dudley made the suggestion that members write letters to Steuart Pittman, Anne Arundel County Executive, about the lack of meeting 
spaces for organizations.  We are not the only organization having difficulties finding meeting space. 
Today – Barb Hoage is teaching Oak Leaves and Acorns 
March 9– Kathy Anthony will be teaching Believe (Linthicum Library) 
April 13– Debbie Reeder will be teaching Christmas Pillow (Long & Foster) 
May 11 – Diane Weih will be teaching Santa Gourd (Western Police Station) 
Spring Paint-in “Spring Flowers”, taught by Barb Hoage, will be June 19 at the Western Police Barrack. 
 
Mark Menendez will not be coming in 2024.  If you have any suggestions for “big brush” teachers, please let Paula know.  We may want to 
look at websites like OKC Palooza for some ideas of who we might want to contact. 
The Southern Maryland club is hosting Paulette DeCesare via Zoom.  We are invited to join them.  Please contact Garnett Joy for more 
information. 
 
Newsletter:  Deadline 2/15.  Please send any news or pictures to Barb Hoage 

 
Committee Reports: 

Sail Away:  Sail Away begins March 14.  35 attendees have signed up.  If you are going, you should have received your schedule.  
Those who provided a SASE should have received a hard copy schedule.  If not, please contact Paula Taylor. 
After the meeting, Barbara Boardman sent a note that she will be ordering colored pencils for her classes.  If you need any, you 
can order them from Barbara. 
Ways and Means:  The raffle for the quilt raised $297.  This amount will be used to pay for the additional room at Sail Away in 
March.  Kathy Anthony generously donated the Quilt.  Diane Weih won it.  The donation table in 2023 raised $444. 
Memory Boxes:  Erin didn’t deliver any last month.  If you have any to paint, please paint them and get them back to her. 
Community Service:  For the spring Community Service we will collect for SPAM (Severna Park assistance)  Barb will include the 
information in the Newsletter. 
Items left over on the donation table (other than books) are donated to the Arundel Lodge for their art therapy program.  Any books 
can be donated to the library for their resale for charity. 
Publicity:  Alice Dudley will be setting up a display in the Crofton Library. 
Birthday Luncheon:  53 reservations.  Despite the bad weather, 39 people + 8 guests attended.  The club contributed some funds 
towards the event.  The restaurant was good, but with the donation table and the projects displayed, it was a little tight and difficult 
to move around.  
We need a chair for next year’s event.  If you are willing to do this, let Judy know. 
 

Old Business: None 
 
New Business: None 
 
Show & Tell:  Jeni showed a beautiful colored pencil deer from a class 
she took with Mark Menendez. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:02. 
 
Next Meeting:  March 9 at the Linthicum Library 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Calendar of Upcoming Events 
 

Month Project Teacher/Designer  

March 9th 
Set up 10:00 Meeting 

10:30 
Linthicum Library 

Believe 
Kathy Anthony 

Original Design 

 

April 13th 

Set up 9:30 

Meeting 10:00 am 
Long And Foster 

Offices, Severna Park 

Christmas Tree 
Pillow 

Debbie Reeder 

Lynne Deptula Design 

 

May 11th 

Set up 9:30 
Meeting 10:00 am 

Western Police 
Barracks Community 

Room 

Gourd Santa 
Diane Weih 

Original Design 

 

June 8th 

Set up 9:30 

Meeting 10:00 am 
Northern Police 

Barracks Community 
Room 

Family Movie Night 
Jen Bearce  

Original Design 

 

Spring Paint In  

June 19 

Western Police 
Barracks Community 

Room 

Spring Flower 
Panels 

Barb Hoage 

Original Design 

 

    

  



2024 Board and Committee Chairs: 
 
PRESIDENT Judy Feldt 443-223-7324 judyfeldt@verizon.net 

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Programs) Paula Taylor 240-893-2922 PLTphysics@gmail.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 
(Membership) Erin Triplett 210-837-9280 smyle@msn.com 

SECRETARY Carolyn Troy 410-207-2402 jandctroy@verizon.net 

TREASURER Linda Walls 410-750-126 landswalls@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Barbara Hoage 443-286-1260 barbhoage@gmail.com 

Website Refresh Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.com 

Webmaster John Triplett 301-383-1125 smyle@msn.com 

Ways and Means Joann Wheeler —- JoannYWheeler@outlook.com 

Community Service Linda Brandt 
Carole Shuey 

410-544-7231 
301-776-5513 

jmfb1@verizon.net 
caroleshuey@verizon.net 

Publicity Alice D.  (see membership roster) 

Historian Honey Corkran 
John Corkran 410-255-1674 honeycorkran@aol.com 

Sunshine Linda Miller 301-352-0363 lindamiller2233@comcast.net 

2024 Sail Away 
Chair Kathy Anthony 443-433-8293 imtoleingaway@gmail.com 

2025 Birthday Luncheon Vacant   
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Christmas Tree Pillow  
 
 

April 13, 2024  Club Project 
Long and Foster Office, 541-B Baltimore Annapolis Blvd, Severna Park, MD 

10:00 am - 4:00 pm (following business meeting) 
Taught by Debbie Reeder, designed by Lynn Deptula 

 

  
 
Class Level:  Beginner / Intermediate.  Students will learn to use acrylic fabric paint. 
 
Special Supplies:    Brushes #10/0, #1 Liner, #2 &#4 Round or favorite stroke brushes.  #4 & #12 flats with 
good chisel edge, ¼” deerfoot or other scruffy brush.   
  
Class and Material Fee:  $40.00:   Teacher is providing the pattern, prepped fabric pillow, 12x16” pillow 
form, 2 jingle bells, ribbon and all paint. 

 
 

DEADLINE TO REGISTER:  March 30, 2024 
Class size is limited to 24. 

 
Christmas Tree Pillow - Registration Form: 

 
NAME:_______________________________________________PHONE:________________ 
 
ADDRESS:________________________________________________ _______________  

CLASS FEE: ___$ 40.00_____ 
 
E-Mail____________________________  
 

TOTAL FEE ENCLOSED:  $40.00  
           

Make checks payable to CBDP, Inc. 
Mail to Debbie Reeder, 264 Tolstoy Lane, Severna Park, MD 21146 

Phone:  410-790-5078 
Email: debbie_reeder@yahoo.com 



Santa Gourd  
 
 

May 11, 2024  10:00 am-3:30 pm (following business meeting) 
Western District Police Station 

8273 Telegraph Road 
Odenton, MD 21113 

Designed and Taught by Diane Weih 
 

This is a Beginner/Intermediate Class.  Surface and prep instructions will be given out at either Sail Away 
or the April Club meeting. 
 
Class Fee:     $12.00 
Surface and Supply Fee:    $25.00 
Total:     $37.00 
 
 
Surface and Supply Fee includes: Gourd, pattern packet and paints to use 
in class.  Student will need to seal and basecoat the gourd in the color of your 
choice.   
 
 
Special Supplies:  Normal acrylic painting supplies, tablecloth, lunch.  
Additional supplies may be listed in the pattern packet.   

 
 
 
 
DEADLINES TO REGISTER:  March 7, 2024 to pick up gourd at Sail Away,  

          April 6, 2024 to pick up gourd at April Meeting. 
 
 

Santa Gourd - Registration Form: 
 
NAME:_______________________________________________PHONE:________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________  

CLASS FEE: $_12.00____ 
SURFACE FEE:  $25.00____  

EMAIL:  
  
_____________________________ 

TOTAL ENCLOSED: $ _37.00       .                   
                                                                                                                                   
 

Make checks payable to CBDP, Inc. 
Mail to Diane Weih, 324E Jarrettsville Road, Forest Hill, MD    21050 

Email: wdrpd@Zoominternet.net 



Family Movie Night  
 
 

June 8, 2024  11:00 am-3:30 pm (following business meeting) 
Northern District Police Station Community Room 

 939 Hammonds Ln, Brooklyn, MD 21225 
 

Designed and Taught by Jen Bearce 
 

This is an Advanced Beginner/Intermediate Class.  Pattern and prep instructions will be given out at the 
May meeting. 
 

Class Fee:     $12.00 
Surface and Supply Fee:    $7.00 
Total:     $19.00 
 
 
Supply Fee includes: Pattern packet and photos.  
 
 
Special Supplies:  Your own surface.  Sample is on 11x14 canvas. 
Normal acrylic painting supplies including palette knives, cups to mix 
mediums, modelling paste (flexible).  Decoart Americana Paints: Bright 
Yellow, Calypso Blue, Dove Grey, Lamp Black, Light buttermilk, Marigold, 
Moon Yellow, Neon Fiery Red, Payne’s Gray, Prussian Blue, Raw 
Sienna, Red Alert, Santa Red, Slate Gray, Snow White, True Blue, 
Tuscan Red.  Glitter paint such as Folk Art Glitterific Gold and Twinkles 
Iridescent glitter paint. Tablecloth, lunch.   

 
DEADLINES TO REGISTER:  April 30, 2024  Max number of Students is 10.   

 
Family Movie Night- Registration Form: 

 
 
NAME:_______________________________________________PHONE:________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________  

CLASS FEE: $_12.00____ 
SURFACE FEE:  $7.00____  

EMAIL: ____________________________  
  
 

TOTAL ENCLOSED: $ _19.00     .                   
                                                                                                                                   
 

Make checks payable to CBDP, Inc. 
Mail to Jeni Bearce, 8035 Hollow Reed Ct., Frederick, MD 21701 

Phone:  301-305-2425 
Email: jenib@comcast.net 

 



 

 

Spring Flower Panels 
Summer Paint In 

Beginner/Intermediate Watercolor 
 

Wednesday, June 19, 2024 
9:00 am to 3:30 pm  

with a break for lunch   
Western District Police Station 

8273 Telegraph Road 
Odenton, MD 21113 

Taught by Barb Hoage 

Techniques to be taught include underglazing to blend colors and 
smooth washes.  Project will likely not be finished in class.  

 
Class Fee $18.00/Supply Fee:  $22.00:   Teacher is providing the watercolor paper with traced pattern, pattern packet with 
instructions, color photo, and paints.  Mat and frame are not included. 
  
Special Supplies:   Watercolor palette or white china dish, watercolor brushes #4, #6, #8 rounds, large wash brush and liner, 
painters’ tape, washi tape, kneaded eraser, pencil, 2 water containers, 11 x 14 canvas board (backing for paper), paper towels, 
eye dropper.  Tablecloth and lunch.   

 
DEADLINE TO REGISTER:  June 8, 2024 

 
Spring Flower Panels - Registration Form: 

 
NAME:_______________________________________________PHONE:________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________  

 
CLASS FEE: $ 18.00 

E MAIL:   
               SUPPLIES FEE: $22.00 
_____________________________ 

  
 TOTAL FEE ENCLOSED:  $ 40.00           
 
 

Make checks payable to CBDP 
Mail to Barb Hoage, 210 Rock Ridge Road, Millersville, MD 21108 

Phone:  443-286-1260 
Email: barbhoage@gmail.com 



CHESAPEAKE BAY DECORATIVE PAINTERS, Inc.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
20__

Club Dues: $25.00 payable October 1st and are delinquent November 1.
CBDP member information, By-Laws, and other forms available in the Newsletter or on-line at our website: www.cbdpainters.net

PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE:

Please check: □ Renewal □ New

Paying by: □ Check Number_______________ Amount $________________ □ Cash Amount $________________

Name_____________________________________________Birthday (Month & Day ONLY) _______________________________

Address________________________________________ Emergency Contact Name/phone):______________________________

City____________________________________________________ State_________ Zip_________________________

Home Phone (______)_________________________ Cell Phone (______)_________________________

E-mail___________________________________________________ If this is a new e-mail address check here □
Check one: You □ May □ May not publish my
name, address, phone, and e-mail in a membership list to our
members and use my email in chapter bulk emails.

Please send my newsletter by □ E-mail

□ U.S. First Class Mail
Painting Level:

□ Beginner □ Intermediate □ Advanced
Medium:
□ Acrylic □ Oil □Watercolor □ Colored Pencil

Other __________________________

Do you teach? □ Yes □ No

How did you learn about our club?

□ Friend - Name (optional) __________________________

□ Flyer - received at _______________________________

□ Internet search

□ County Fair – County: ____________________________

□ Other – ______________________________________

Please enclose $25 check made out to Chesapeake Bay Decorative Painters. Inc or CBDP, Inc. along with this form to:

Chesapeake Bay Decorative Painters, Inc
c/o Erin Triplett

14108 Westholme Ct.
Bowie, MD 20715

Or
You may bring this completed form and your payment to a CBDP, Inc. meeting.

Questions? Contact Erin Triplett at 301-383-1125 or e-mail: CBDPIncmembership@gmail.com

1/2024

http://www.cbdpainters.net

